Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has passed resolutions regarding the creation of an Urban Regeneration Company for Central Salford, as follows: -


(1) THAT the submission of an application for Urban Regeneration Company (URC) status, in respect of central Salford, be endorsed, insofar as the Council is concerned


(2) THAT the Leader of the Council be requested to agree with the Chief Executive the final drafting of the URC submission, insofar as the Council is concerned.


(3) THAT the continuation of discussions concerning the legal agreements in respect of the URC submission by the Chief Executive, as advised by the Head of Law and Administration, be endorsed; and that a separate Lead Member report be produced upon their completion.


(4) THAT the Leader of the Council’s exercising the City Council’s vote at the URC Board meetings, with the Chief Executive’s exercising the vote in the Leader’s absence, be endorsed.


(5) THAT the arrangement for the Lead Members for Housing and Planning to act as observers at the URC Board meetings, be endorsed.


(6) THAT the Council be committed to fund, alongside the North West Development Agency and English Partnerships, the URC revenue budget for three years, to the extent of £293, 000 in each of the years 2005/06, 2006/07 and 2007/08 by each partner.

(7) THAT the Local Strategic Partnership be requested to include the abovementioned commitments in the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund programme for the relevant years.

The reasons are that the Council, NWDA and English Partnerships will be Founder Members of the Company that will be governed by ODPM and DTI guidelines on set up, operation and governance. The key rationale will be to create and release capacity to deliver the necessary level of transformational change and to co-ordinate and add value to existing programmes.  

Options considered and rejected were: A Special Purpose Vehicle (SPV) has been agreed by partners, as appropriate. The type of SPV was debated over a period of time and a URC was agreed by partners to be most appropriate.

Assessment of Risk:  Risk will be minimised by the tailoring of the Company's Memorandum and Articles. Funding of the URC is shared by the 3 Founder Members.

The source of funding: SCC, NWDA and English Partnerships will share 3 ways the revenue cost of the Company. SCC's contribution will come from the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund .

Legal advice obtained:  Head of Law and Administration.

Financial advice obtained:  Principal Accountant, Chief Executive Directorate.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -


Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy 
Community Plan 

Contact Officer: Cath Inchbold  


Tel No 793 3796

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: J. Merry

Dated: 29th September, 2004

Leader of the Council

This decision was published 29th September, 2004

This decision will come in force on 7th October, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

